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Resolution accepting the proposal of the Planning and Design Institute and to enter into a professional consulting service
contract in the amount of $148,895 to prepare a Comprehensive Plan update 2030 for the City of West Allis.

WHEREAS, The City of West Allis is required to update its current 2010 Comprehensive Land Use Plan in order to
comply with the Wisconsin Comprehensive Planning Law (Smart Growth) - section 66.1001, Wisconsin Statutes.   The
City of West Allis is interested in having a comprehensive plan prepared in compliance with Wisconsin State Statutes,
with the purpose of guiding and accomplishing a coordinated, adjusted and harmonious development of the City.

WHEREAS, The City of West Allis has solicited four (4) proposals, through the Request for Proposal process, from
professional planning firms interested in performing the work required to assist with the development of an updated 2030
Comprehensive Land Use Plan.  The four proposals were submitted from the following firms: Planning Design Institute
(PDI), URS, Vandewalle and Associates, HNTB.

WHEREAS, Following an initial discussion of each of the consultant proposals, HNTB was removed from further
consideration and the Development Department review committee agreed that the strongest proposals were those offered
by Planning Design Institute (PDI), URS, Vandewalle and Associates. These three firms were invited to interviews with
the Development Department review committee.

WHEREAS, After conducting consultant interviews, and discussions, the Committee arrived at the conclusion that the
proposal offered by the Planning and Design Institute (PDI) is best suited to the specific task of updating the City of West
Allis Comprehensive Plan. The Development Department review committee believes that the PDI consultant team is best
qualified to conduct this project.  The PDI team consists of top-echelon experts in the field of land use planning,
neighborhood planning, redevelopment and urban design.

WHEREAS, it is, therefore, necessary to enter into a professional services contract with the Planning and Design Institute
(PDI) for the 2030 West Allis Comprehensive Plan.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of West Allis as follows:

1. That the PDI proposal and budget, hereby attached and made a part hereof, is hereby accepted.

2. That the City Attorney be and is hereby authorized to make such non-substantive changes, modifications,
additions and deletions to and from the various provisions of the contract, including any and all attachments, exhibits,
addendums and amendments, as may be necessary and proper to correct inconsistencies, eliminate ambiguity and
otherwise clarify and supplement said provisions to preserve and maintain the general intent thereof, and to prepare and
deliver such other and further documents as may be reasonably necessary to complete the transactions contemplated
therein.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Director of Development is authorized, on behalf of the City, to make
modifications to the scope of services and execute the aforesaid contract documents.

cc: Department of Development
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